
Dear  my  Brother  Mark,

Here  is  the  full  report  of  our  Church  Training  Campus  here  that  you  have built  for  us
with  the Methodist  Church  there  . We  are  very  grateful  for  this  and  we  say  thanks  to
all  who  helped  us  to  build  it  well. By  this  time  it  has  been  roofed  . We  are  
remaining   with  the  problem of  floor  and  plaster. In  addition  to  this  we  don't  have  
chairs  to  sit  on. As  of  now  we are sitting  on  the  floor  during   the  days of  prayers. 
 
We  are  planning  to  start  our  first  training  for  leaders  in December of  this  year , Lord  
willing. We  are  working  hard  and  praying  that  the  Lord  of  mercy  may  have  mercy  
with us. We trust  you  that  The  good  Lord  who  started  this  work in you , may  enable  
you to  do  anything  that you  can  do  for  us. We  are  in  your  hands  of  care  here.
 
I  pray my  beloved  Mark  Sandels  has  a  lot  of  photos  and  will show  you  some  about  
this. If not  I can  choose  some  here  and  send  them  to  you. 
 
This  Training  Campus  will help  all Malawian  leaders  to  learn  together  hence  do  the  
work  of  God  with one  accord. This  is  the  rule  of  the  Bible. Believers (Christians)  must  
be  doing  one  thing  at  the  same  time. This  prevents  separations  and  quarrels. So  your 
idea  of  giving  us  this  Training  Campus  has  helped  us  a lot. God  may  really  bless  you.
 
We  are  planning  to  open  it  officially  next  year  in  July. How  we  are  anxious  that  you  
may  send  someone  to be  with  us  on  the  day  of  opening if  it  can  be  possible. Only 
God  knows  this  well. 
 
May I  hear  more  from you. God  may richly  guide  you in  all  your  plans  to  help us  fulfill 
this  program. It  is  hard  for  us  alone. We cannot  run  this  program alone. We  need  
your  help  Sirs. Mainly  we can  be  very  grateful if  you  can  think  of  us  about  plastering  
and  flooring  as  of  now. This  needs  urgent  assistance , Lord  willing.
 
Yours  In  His  Glory,
Evangelist  & Pastor  Yotam  Theu


